
Executive Committee Meeting
Association Board Room

December 20, 2011

In Attendance: President Ken Kerber, Bob Beebe, Jim Still, Bryan Riebe, Will Vaigneur, 
Bill Hall, Rick Dangerfield, Tommy Norris, Mike Sonefeld, Tim Cobb, Alvin Payne, 
Jonathan Jones (via facetime), Bruce Kline, Carter Jones, Gerald Mishoe, Joe Palmer, 
Ashley Boltin, Zorrina Harmon, Jeff Oswald, Jason Pope, Marcia Greer,  Joel 
Stoudenmire, Kevin Landers (via conference call) 

9:00 A.M. Meeting was called to order by 3rd Vice President Will Vaigneur.

Joe Palmer gave the invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Motion made by Alvin Payne to accept the minutes from the November 22, 2011 
Executive Committee Meeting. Second by Bill Hall, approve by all, opposed by 
none.

Committee Chairs gave their reports.

Gerald Mishoe recommended that the Association implement state wide, the same 
training followed by the National Fallen Firefighter Foundation for Behavioral 
Health.  President Ken Kerber accepted the recommendation as a motion, approved 
by all.

Old Business:
Position Statements were reviewed and discussed.

New Business:

Joel Stoudenmire with Nexsen Pruet, LLC addressed the Executive Committee.

Kevin Landers and Jason Pope presented the design of the New Association Web page 
and went over a few of the web site’s details.

Motion made by Jim Still to adjourn. Second by Bob Beebe, all in favor, none 
opposed.


